(Item 2)

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
Board of Library Trustees Minutes

Study Session – Balboa Branch Library
November 2, 2010 - 5:00pm
Convened at 5:05pm 
Call to Order and Roll Call



Staff Present:  

Trustees Present:  






Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director

Karen Clark, Chair






Tim Hetherton, Library Services Manager
Lynn Crutchley, Vice-Chair




Melissa Kelly, Support Services Coordinator
Stephanie Murguia






Genesis Hansen, Web Serv. Coord./Reference Super.
Jerry A. King








Heather Hart, Mariners Branch Librarian











Mara Cota, Library Assistant
Trustees Absent:  






Cherall Weiss, Literacy Services Coordinator

Kathleen O. Peterson, Secretary



Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant

Foundation Present:






Literacy Council Present:

Margi Murray, Foundation Board Member 

Nancy K. Thompson, President
Public Present/Comments - None.  
Literacy Program Update - Literacy Council President Nancy K. Thompson gave an overview of the past year’s Literacy Program accomplishments with a focus on the budget, community awareness, grants, fund-raisers, a Daily Pilot article featuring a Literacy learner, and the need for additional tutors.  Invitations were distributed for the next Literacy Fundraising Luncheon to be held at the Radisson Newport Beach on Friday, April 8, 2011 at 11:30 a.m.  
MyiLibrary Review/Downloadable Materials – Web Services Coordinator and Reference Supervisor Genesis Hansen summarized the MyiLibrary service and ways in which staff market this service.  Usage statistics were reviewed and discussed.   
Eureka Presentations - Mariners Branch Librarian Heather Hart gave her presentation on “Ready to Read” which gives children more opportunities to develop pre-reading skills and incorporates programs and services to reach a wider audience.  Library Assistant Mar Cota gave her presentation on the “Teen Website Upgrade and Staff Development” which will help enhance the current teen website, give staff the resources they need to serve teens more effectively, and help the Library focus on beneficial services for customers.  Interviews and surveys were conducted to compile the information needed for both programs.
Board of Library Trustee’s Reports – Chair Karen Clark reported on the DSLS meeting she attended last month and the plans for next year’s speakers.  Trustee Jerry A. King will attend the next NBPL Foundation Board meeting and give a report at the next Board of Library Trustees meeting.
Library Services Director’s Report  -  The 2010 Chef Series was completed in October and was very 

successful.  The 2011 Chef Series presenters have been arranged for January through May.  
The Civic Center construction, the All Staff Meeting to be held on Thursday, November 18, and police 
calls to the Library were also discussed.  A revised 2010 Holiday Schedule was distributed and 

reviewed. 
Adjourned – 6:25pm
Submitted by:     _____________________________________________________
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